## AISHA N. LOWE, PH.D., VICE CHANCELLOR Educational Services and Support



September 8, 2022

Dr. Bill Scroggins, President Mt. San Antonio College 1100 North Grand Avenue Walnut, California 91789

Dear Dr. Scroggins,

The California Community Colleges Chancellor's Office (CCCCO) recently concluded the 2022 cycle one baccalaureate degree program (BDP) application review process (see the scoring rubric for further details). The CCCCO is pleased to announce that Mt. San Antonio College's proposed BDP in Histotechnology has been granted **provisional approval (Category A)** status.

A program is provisionally approved (Category A) based on the criteria listed below:

- 1) <u>Accrediting Commission for Community and Junior Colleges (ACCJC)</u> <u>Approval</u>: Your proposed program is pending ACCJC approval.
- 2) <u>Program Quality Review</u>: Your college has passed the CCCCO program quality review, including legislated requirements.
- 3) <u>Intersegmental Agreement</u>: Your program has intersegmental agreement with no 4-year segment duplication objections to negotiate.
- 4) <u>Pending Board of Governors (BOG) Approval</u>: Your program has not yet received BOG approval.

Your program can move from **provisional approval** to full approval after it is approved by ACCJC and the BOG. For this first round of applications, your program will be submitted to the BOG President for approval now (without ACCJC approval) and will be presented to the full BOG at the September meeting, at which point your program will secure conditional approval.

## AISHA N. LOWE, PH.D., VICE CHANCELLOR Educational Services and Support



The CCCCO encourages Mt. San Antonio College to pursue the substantive change application process with ACCJC and send an ACCJC substantive change approval letter, when available, to BDP@cccco.edu. After ACCJC approval is secured, your program will be fully approved and can begin.

For more information, including feedback on your application, please review the attached scoring summary sheet.

Please direct any questions or concerns you may have about your application status to BDP@cccco.edu.

Sincerely,

Aisha N. Lowe, Ph.D. Equitable Student Learning, Experience, and Impact Office Educational Services and Support Division

## Attachments (2):

- 1. BDP Application Scoring Summary Sheet Mt. San Antonio College
- 2. BDP Application Scoring Rubric